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Parish Core Group Minutes
11th July 2013
	Attendees:
	
	

	Maureen Aldous
	Pat Punt
	Laura Twomey

	John Wright


	Kaye Ward
	Tim Garnett

	Apologies:
	
	

	Marianne Wilkinson
	Pat Deakin
	Fr Stan Maciuszek


Election of Core Group Chairperson
John stepped down as Chair of the Core Group following his ordination as Deacon.  Maureen Aldous agreed to accept the position of chairperson which was supported by all other members.
Review of actions from the Parish Forum on 25th April 2013
	Action

	25.04-1
	John Wright is to raise the vacant Core Group position at St. Ann’s with parishioners

	25.04-2
	Core Group to review the membership criteria in the constitution at their next meeting

	25.04-3
	John Dalton to contact Brendan Lally to measure up for a handrail in St. Mary’s


25.04-1 - It was felt that the traditional approach for seeking nominations for Core Group members is proving ineffective in terms of filling the long standing vacancy at St. Ann’s.  John and other Core Groups are to consider a more direct approach to those that might be willing to represent the views of the community who attend 6:30pm Mass.
25.04-2 – Core Group agreed that the following amendment to the constitution should be discussed at the Parish Forum in relation to length of service:

Members of the Core Group should resign their post at the end of three years service if another parishioner is willing to replace them on the group.  If alternative representation cannot be found, then the existing member can serve for another year.
25.04-3 – The handrail in St. Mary’s has been resolved.
Agenda for Parish Forum on 18th July 2013
1. Apologies
2. Review of Actions from the previous meeting (25th April 2013)
Updates to be provided as discussed above.
3. Position of the Lectern at St. Mary’s
Kaye has been approached by a number of parishioners who do not like the position of the lectern at St. Mary’s, as it prevents you from seeing and hearing those reading.  Core Group agreed that this should be discussed and a decision made as to the most appropriate position.
4. Parish Finances
A number of parishioners have raised concerns that the position of the Parish Finances is still not clear, which makes it difficult for the Parish Forum and other groups to make decisions about funding activities and improvements.  
11.07-1 Pat Punt agreed to ask John O’Brien to attend the Parish Forum to answer questions with a financial implication.

The Finance Committee are to be reminded that a member should always attend the Parish Forum.
5. Churches Together in Penistone
St. Mary’s will host the Christian Week of Unity service on Sunday 19th January and Women’s World Day of Prayer on 7th March.  Pat Punt will be seeking volunteers to help her, along with support from the Liturgy Group.
6. Plaque of Thanks to Benefactors in St. Ann’s
John has been approached by parishioners asking about a plaque that used to be on the floor at St. Ann’s acknowledging a benefactor, Mrs Smith.  John proposed to the Core Group that we investigate procuring a plaque similar to that behind the altar at St. Mary’s which reads Lord we are grateful to all our benefactors and their families.
6. Any other Business

· Consultation on St. Ann’s Academy Status

Meeting Dates for 2013

Parish Forum – Thursday 18th July at St. Mary’s

Core Group – Thursday 10th October

Parish Forum – Thursday 17th October at St. Ann’s
Meeting closed with a prayer by Deacon John.
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